
BARKS

Glenbard All Breed Obedience Club July 2023

UPCOMING EVENTS

NO TRAINING IN JULY

ENJOY THE DUPAGE COUNTY 
FAIR JULY 28 - 30

What are you doing with YOUR dog this summer?

Jake took Carole and Bill to the Sox game!




Remembering Blue 



These 3 pictures are when Bill and I took Jake to the

Sox game for Dog Days April 2 2023.


 

Thanks

Carole Moen




GABOC Membership Meeting Wednesday, June 7th 2023


Start time 7:01 pm at the Fairgrounds building 2/3 


Attendees: Joan Mazat, Pat Senne, Karen Schlipf, Carol Moen, Shawn Hacker, Sandi Stephenson, Tom Stephenson, Mary Therese 
Marosits, Bette Mc Millan, Pinny Wendell, Gina Hoener, Ed Gegenheimer, Pattie Imburgia, Barb Lyon-Misch, Audrey Stilling (No 
Zoom option available). 


Minutes were approved as read by B McMillan an 2nd by Karen Schlipf 


President Joan started off the meeting with a welcome address to new Members that were present, Audrey Stilling and Barb 
Misch, each member in attendance gave a brief self introduction.  


Discussion about the recent dinner started off the meeting, everyone in attendance had attended the dinner, except Barb, Pinny 
and Karen.  Pattie suggested that going forward for future dinners, it would be nice to have name tags provided at the dinner.  


Joan encouraged and strongly suggested anyone in attendance to please consider writing an article about their Glenbard 
experience either as a trial exhibitor or a Monday or Tuesday night trainee, any articles or photos to share should be sent to 
Cheri Nicholas at cherindean@gmail.com by June 25th.  The 25th of the month is the deadline for anything that needs to be 
included in the BARKS newsletter.  


Karen gave us the new members that have applied since last meeting, Barb Lyon Misch and Audrey Stilling, both were voted on 
and approved.  Both ladies were in attendance at the meeting.  Isabel Lopez is a membership renewal.  


A brief discussion ensued about the non monetary value of being a GABOC Member, the company and shared experience of 
members and instructors is priceless and is one of the benefits that this club offers.  The dues are low, but the experience and 
mentorship is priceless.  


Treasurers Report, given by Joan in Shawn’s absence, current balance is $67K monies there are some checks that  have been 
deposited and not yet recorded, the balance has been closer to $70K and has been stable at that amount for the last few 
months.  July rent is due.  The treasurer report has been approved as read  and filed for audit.


A comment by Sandi Stephenson was made about this past Tuesday night drop in with a record number of Confo dogs that 
came in and were expertly handled by Confo Instructor Sheila Gardner.  A round of applause for Sheila.  


Joan said that the January Budget is due to be reviewed at the next Board meeting, to determine if we are on track with the 
budget $$  targets that were set forth in January.  


A discussion about the need for a DOT and we asked for volunteers, and Puppy Instructor, Pattie Imburgia volunteered to be 
DOT with a request of support and help from previous DOT’s as well as a request for a description of the job, and Pat Senne said 
the DOT works closely with the Registrar in setting up classes as one of the responsibilities of the DOT.  We also told her she is 
responsible for the behavior of the club participants on training nights as to how they handle themselves and their dogs.  And 
that she would be expected to help with getting subs and assistants as well as new instructors for



the classes.  She said she and Mary Ramsden  are currently mentoring two previous puppy students who have expressed an 
interest in learning how to be instructors, so she is off to a great start!


Carol mentioned at the last Board Meeting we finalized the Award Requirements and will send those to Laura Setar for website 
publication.  Two notable changes were that we added the RN and BN (to be earned together) to be added to the CD 
requirement to be eligible for an Award Plaque.  We also have added the Preferred classes to our list of classes to get plates.  A 
special flyer was created by Carol and Pat to offer a discounted class for shelters that adopt dogs, like the Western Humane 
Society and any others in the area, the discount would be class cost of $99 as opposed to $130.  They would have to call it in to 
Pat Senne the Registrar so she could make the discount applicable.  


Gina Hoener mentioned that since she and Kaelen Dundek have been closely monitoring our Social Media presence, that she 
has seen readership increased by 180%.  She encouraged all in attendance to go to our website often and click on the “Like” 
icon to increase awareness, as it then spreads to all contacts of the person that hit the like button.  It is easier to monitor the 
FB presence as more of us are on FB than on Instagram.  Instagram is just starting to catch on and be a presence for us.   


Sandi asked for a substitute for her Open Class on the 19th of June, as she will be out of town.  Pat Senne offered and so did 
Joan Mazat.  


Pattie Imburgia said that Mary Ramsden told her to tell us that she had taken some photo’s of her class activities and had 
submitted them but has not seen them published either on FB or in Barks, we reminded her of Cheri’s email address for the 
Barks and to also share with Gina Hoener for the FB posting. Gina Hoener’s email is ghoener@aol.com


New business: Joan asked for a vote on offering a special award for any member who goes above and beyond for the Club and 
to name it the Lynn Weiss Memorial Award (In memory of a long time member and outstanding volunteer from the past to 
carry on her tradition and her efforts).  It was suggested that the outstanding member be nominated by the membership and 
then voted on.  There was some people who were concerned that it not become a popularity contest and to try to find a way 
to vote on it so it would be clear and fair.  It was decided that the idea would be proposed to the membership via Barks and 
voted on in the next publication.  Joan will be writing a detailed description and asking readers to vote on it.  Final 
determination on this was tabled until the next meeting.  


New Business:  June picnic (end of the training season) June 26th will be the club picnic, Candy Ellis is the one who coordinates 
this effort and she was not at the meeting, Pat Senne will contact Candy for further details on how it is to be done.  Typically, 
the Club pays for main meal such as  (hot dogs/HamBurger) and anyone else brings a dish to share. 


Bette McMillan reported on the Agility Trial, she said the entries were lower than previous years for the June trial, and that we 
had to get an out of town Judge that costs more than a local one, the Judge had to be flown in from North Carolina.   She 
reminded us that October 14-15th will be the next Agility Trial and it will be at the Farm as well.  


Joan reviewed the need for help at our November trial, and reminded all of us that we will need help for Thursday Rally Match, 
Friday OB Match and the two main days of the trial and worker sheet will be sent out.  A question was raised as to how 
permanent is the decision to continue to have the Trial In New



Lenox, and it was asked what do we need to do to bring it back to Dupage.  The  financial pros and cons was discussed.  Again, 
it was decided that a vote would be put out in Barks to find out how many of us feel very strongly to bring it back, and to look 
more closely at the financials and realize that some events make money and some don’t, how off balance will we be if we bring 
the trial back to Dupage.  


We will review this discussion once again at the next Board Meeting.  Either Shawn or Pat will review the cost of the Trial to be 
at Dupage with Jim McGuire so we know what the financial burden would be to bring it back for 2024.


Meeting was adjourned at 8:53 pm Sandi made the motion and Pat Seconded the motion to adjourn. 


Minutes by 


Pat Senne



Left to right

Janet Tweedle and 
Blizzard, Allison 
Lukaszewski and 
Prada, Mary Ramsden 
- evaluator, Jim Jensen 
and Luka, Wendy Yellin 
and Lovie, Grace Chan 
and Trinity






XENA

LUCILLEMAGNOLIA

GUNNER

CONGRATS NEW STAR PUPPY GRADUATES



MOLLY

KAI

TILLIE



NOVOLOUIE

MARY



On June 4th , 2023, the Glenbard membership awards dinner was held at 
the Country House Restaurant in Geneva, Illinois.

The festivities started at 6:30 and awards were given out following the 
dinner!  The Staff at the Country House were very attentive and the food 
was delicious!

Our group of attendees were as follows:  Patti Imburgia, Title Earner and 
Puppy Class Instructor, Audrey Stilling, new Member,  Gail Meyer and 
Guest, Beginner 1 Class Instructor, Mary Therese Marosits, Title earner 
and long time member, former rally instructor.  Carol Schmidt and Al 
Rodriquez, Title earner and long time members.  Laura Plasketes, Life 
Time Member, Joan Mazat, President and Title earner as well as Monetary  
Award Certificate earner for a highly sought after Title of PUDX!  Shawn 
Hacker, Treasurer, John Henry Hacker future Member, Carol Moen, Club 
Secretary and Title Earner and Bill Rock.   Ed Gegenheimer, Novice 
Instructor, Publicity Chair and Member, Gail Hoener and Husband Don, 
new Member.   Sandi and Tom Stephenson, Board Member and 4H 
instructor and Title earner, Pat and John Senne, Title Earner, club 
Registrar, Board Member and Dinner Committee person, Kathy Bianchetti, 
Dinner Committee, Board Member and Title Photo Page creator, Candy 
Ellis, Dinner Committee Chair, Board Member and long time member.  
Bette McMillan, Title earner and Agility Trial Chair. 

GABOC Plaques were awarded to Pat Senne for Smokey and Gracie for 
CD and RAE, Pattie Imburgia for Indigo for a CD, Bette McMillan for Chip 
for a CD.  The other awards people received award title plates to put on 
their previously earned Plaques.  Cathy Haake earned a Plaque for High In 
Trial for our Rally Trials last November, for all 3 Trials with her dog Kian.  
Dave Parison won High In Trial for Obedience for both of our Trials this 
past November with his dog Echo.  (Cathy and Dave were not in 
attendance at the dinner and were missed).   A great time to get together 
and celebrate and socialize! 

Regards, 
Pat Senne 







2022 TITLE HOLDERS  
 

    
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 

   
   
  

 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 

Kian 
RACH3 Riverside Rhyme and Reason CDX PCDX 

BN GN RM8 RAE8 
Earned in 2022:  RM7, RM8, RAE7, RAE8 
Owned, Trained/Handled & Loved by  

Cathy Haake 
 

Indigo 
Kimber Vom Haus Miller Indigo CD CGC  

EARNED 2022:  CD 
Owned, Trained/Handled & Loved by  

Pattie Imburgia 
 

Rosie 
Fraulein Sergeant Rose of Glenwood II CGC RI BN CD TKN 

Earned in 2022:  TKN 
Owned, Trained/Handled & Loved by 

Marytherese Marosits 

Sarge 
Herr Sergeant of Glenwood V RN CGC RI BN 

Earned in 2022:  RN CGC RI BN 
Owned, Trained/Handled & Loved by 

Marytherese Marosits 
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Mars 
Mondenkind’s Majestic Phaze UD CDX RE CGC 

TKN S.T.A.R. Puppy 
Earned in 2022:  RE 

Owned, Trained/Handled & Loved by  
Joan Mazat 

 

Windy 
Esmonds Bel Air Rides Like the Wind UD PUTD PUDX RE CGC 

Earned in 2022:  PUDX 
Owned, Trained/Handled & Loved by  

Joan Mazat 
 

Chip 
Goodwin Dealer’s Choice CD RN BN 

EARNED 2022:  CD RN BN 
Owned, Trained/Handled & Loved by  

Bette McMillan 
 

Jake 
Jake A New Beginning BN RN RI CGC CGCA TKN 

VHMA 
Earned in 2022: RI 

Owned, Trained/Handled & Loved by 
Carole Moen 



    
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

    
 
 

 
  
  

 

 
 

 

Gabby 
RACH Player’s Girl Just Wants To Have Fun VCD2 BN 
RM2 RAE2 TD PT FDC MXP MJP BCAT TT CS CI THDX  

OSD CGCA CGCU TKP ATT  
EARNED 2022:  THDA THDX 

Owned, Trained/Handled & Loved by  
Carol Schmidt 

 

Gracie 
Lando N’ Rockets Footloose N’ Fancy Free@Senne 

CD BN RE BCAT DCAT TKI CGCA 
Earned in 2022:  CD RE BCAT DCAT 

Owned, Trained/Handled & Loved by 
Pat Senne 

 

Smokey 
Prairie Hill’s It’s All About the Smoke CD BN TKN 

RAE NA NAJ OA OAJ CGC SCN 
Earned in 2022:  RAE SCN 

Owned, Trained/Handled & Loved by 
Pat Senne 

 

Secret 
CH Haznow’s Victoria’s Secret UD RA OM1 RN 

RA OM1 
Earned in 2022:  RN RA OM1 

Owned, Trained/Handled & Loved by  
Sandi Stephenson 

 



Enjoy Summer

SEE YOU IN AUGUST


